
 

 

 
CITY OF PORTSMOUTH 

 
 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON PENDING PANAM/CSX MERGER 
REGARDING ISLINGTON CREEK NEIGHBORHOOD IMPACTS  

 
City Manager Karen Conard hosts a conversation with PanAm Railways Executive VP 

Cynthia Scarano to discuss the impact on the Islington Creek Neighborhood caused by idling 
PanAm trains in the railyard behind Foundry Garage. 

 

Thursday, September 29 at 4:30 pm via Zoom 
 

MEETING PURPOSE 

ZOOM MEETING 
Members of the public are able to attend this meeting only via Zoom. 

 
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_n8uGYrrJS4KBT9NyCty9_Q 

 
You are required to register in advance to join the meeting over Zoom.  A unique meeting ID and 
password will be provided once you register.  Press on the link and follow the instructions. 
After registering you will receive a confirmation e-mail containing information about joining the 
meeting. 
 

 The purpose of the meeting is to present the concerns of residents in the neighborhood 
who are being affected by fumes and noise from the idling PanAm trains, and to find 

accommodation. The City Manager recognizes that this is a recurring problem. Given the 
current comment period pending the merger of PanAm with CSX, the City is interested in 

presenting these negative environmental conditions to PanAm,  
and in seeking relief for residents.  


